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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mrs A P Jones ; The Old Surgery, 39 Valley Road, Barlow, N E Derbyshire, S18 7SL

Tel: 0114 289 1854; Mob: 07443 508 357; Email: HathersageParishClerk@hotmail.co.uk
Minutes of the Transport Committee, held at 19:30 on Monday 9th January 2017.  
Present: Councillors Jane Marsden, Stuart Turner, Bill Gordon, Rosie Olle, James Shuttleworth, Bill Hanley
In Attendance: Christine Wilkinson, Steve Wyatt (Assistant Clerks)
	043/16
	
	Apologies for Absence – none.

	044/16
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – none.

	045/16
	
	Declaration of interests – Cllr Marsden - Hope Valley capacity scheme if discussed.

	046/16
	
	Public participation –– no one attended.
Trevor Ibbotson is to be invited to the next meeting – action Assistant Clerk

	047/16
	
	The minutes of the 24th October 2016 Transport Committee meeting were approved and signed by Chair
Include Hurst Clough on next meeting – action Assistant Clerk

	048/16
	
	Hope Valley Capacity Scheme, Public Enquiry – no update for this meeting, but keep on  agenda

	049/16
	
	Proposal from Isobel Mulligan for Road Markings, White & Yellow Lines, Parking. 

The notes from 27/10 Working Group were annotated based upon the proposal received from Isobel and a letter is to be drafted to Isobel by the Assistant Clerk. Cllr Turner pointed out that Edale has fewer residents but far more restrictive parking. There is though substantial parking available in the car park – action Assistant Clerk to draft letter. The following is a summary of the discussion re the proposal from Isobel Mulligan:
· Station Approach – still outstanding but needs to be passed to Network Rail; unsure if the extending of yellow lines addresses the problem. Subject to further discussion
· Station Road – HPC do not require anything further here at this time.

· Dore Lane – HPC were happy with the 10m extension of yellow lines.

· Moorland Road – requires further consideration due to the possible impact on delivery and emergency vehicles.

· Main Road/Chemist pinch point – parking bays to remain as is for now as natural traffic calming is seen; a priority scheme is still under consideration; agreement to restriction to 40 minutes parking.

· Dale/Dale Crescent – restricted parking between Dale Crescent entrances was accepted; the creation of a passing place in front of Eastwood Cottages was not accepted; extending yellow lines opposite the Old Bakery was accepted but not where this would impact sole parking space for residents.

· Jaggers Lane – yellow extension required to extend further in order to fully protect the Youth Hostel entrance.

· Barnfield – yellow line and restrictions accepted.
In the letter to Isobel ask if there is any narrative to go with the plan. A request for a site visit at 9am on a day to be agreed should also be included– action Assistant Clerk to arrange site meeting and request an accompanying narrative.
The Councillors wished it to be recorded that they were grateful for the prompt response with the proposals from Isobel and are generally supportive of the proposals, but that a letter to be drafted to clarify  some queries.  It was agreed that there was a need to avert a situation experienced in Castleton when parking restrictions were suggested/imposed.
The recent letter from the Police was welcome (re: obstructive parking) and highlighted a problem seen by the public.

	050/16
	
	Request for a 'No unauthorised parking' sign to be put up on the Parish Room/Vets wall to stop ad hoc parking.

Agreed - An A4 black on white sign is to be ordered and fixed (Pool manager/caretaker will do it) – a quote will be obtained which the PC will approve before progressing further – Action Assistant Clerk to contact the Pool Manager

	051/16
	
	To identify items for the next meeting agenda.    
As above, Isobel Mulligan is to be invited to a site meeting.
Trevor Ibbotson is to be invited to the next Transport Committee Meeting.

	052/16
	
	Traffic/ Neighbourhood Plan – on going, but accepted that proposals discussed have a wider implications on the village.
Cllr Olle commented on a letter received ‘Good News from Derbyshire Bus Passengers’ from DCC. Add as an item to agenda for next meeting – Action Assistant Clerk.

	053/16
	
	To agree a date for the next meeting February. Action Assistant Clerk to determine availability of Trevor Ibbotson to set the date in February.

	    Meeting closed at 20:50
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